
I would like to thank everyone 
that made the 1st leg of the 
Triple Crown a success.  It’s 
because of individuals like 
yourselves that make it suc-
cessful thanks for all your 
hard work.  We have a busy 
next couple of months the last 
2 legs of the Triple Crown and 
the WSAA state indoor so if 
you have some free time.  We 
would like to have you come 

out and help with set-up.  ALL 
help is greatly appreciated.  
Congratulation to the Triple 
Crown winners!!! 

 

CFA President 

Mike 

President’s Corner 

February Board Meeting 

The February Board meeting was called to order at 6:58 pm on the 2nd of February, 
2009.  All board members were present, a quorum was reached and business com-
menced.  
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Have Bow, Will 

Calendar 
 

Leagues 
3-D Tuesdays 7:00pm 
Sunday Targets 4:00pm 

 
JOAD 

Saturdays 9 am to noon 
(Rescheduled from Feb 28th to March 
1st & March 28th to March 29th from 
1-3pm to accommodate Triple Crown) 

 
Work Party 

Wed, Feb 25th @ 6pm for TC 
Contact: Mac Wilson 

Fri, Mar 6th @ noon for State Indoor 
Contact: Mike Hoover 

 
Tournaments 

(see flyers for details) 
Triple Crown – 

Jan 24th, Feb 28th,  
& March 28th 

 
Blue Face – Feb 15th 

 
State Indoor – Mar 7th & 8th 
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Meeting Minutes 

The January meeting 
minutes were re-
viewed and ap-
proved. 

 

Treasurers Report 

A copy of the treasurers’ report is 
available at the range.  There was 
a motion to approve the treasur-
ers’ report.  The treasurers’ report 
was approved as written. 

Previous Minutes & Treasurer’s Report  

Secretary N
ote: If you h

ave an item that you wo
uld like discu

ssed at the 

monthly meeting, pleas
e email it to me at tanyahid

e@hughes.net o
r call 

(307) 640-2
801, no later

 than Friday
 prior to the

 Board Meeting and I
 

will make sure it is
 added to th

e agenda.  Th
ank you! 

Renée Kraw
iec, CFA Sec

retary 



Archery in the Schools 

Ms. Tristanna Bickford and Mr. Jim 
Dawson from the Wyoming Game & Fish 
Department were present at the meet-
ing.  Ms. Bickford and Mr. Dawson gave 
us a presentation on the Archery Educa-
tion Program.  They shared a wealth of 
information about the program and an-
swered our questions.  It was agreed that 
we would like to assist with the Archery 

Education Program and will be discussing 
ways to help at future meetings. 

Used Targets for Sale 

We have tabled the discussion to purchase 
the used 3-D targets from Bullseye, Lara-
mie, until next meeting.  This will give us 
a chance to look at the available targets 
during the Blue Face Tournament in Lara-
mie on Feb 14th. 

ognition to the club by partici-

pating in community projects. 

Tournament Planning 

We continue working on the 

planning for the next two legs 

of Triple Crown and have be-

gun planning for Bow Hunters 

Weekend (BHW).  Discussion 

has started on the Champion-

ship prizes for TC.  Please con-

tact a board member if you 

have any comments.  A work 

party is scheduled for 

Wednesday, Feb 25th @ 6pm 

to go through the targets and 

work on the foliage.  The con-

tact person for this work party 

is Mac Wilson @ 

wild.horse@bresnan.net. 

We will be posting a donation 

form for BHW on the website 

soon and have appointed a T-

Shirt chairman to get started 

on the T-Shirts for BHW.  In 

addition, we will start work on 

the flyers and looking at possi-

bly selling ball caps.  We are 

ready to go for the Blue Face 

Tournament on February 15th.  

Hope to see you there!! 

Hot Water Heater 

The hot water heater 

in the mop room is 

not working.  We will 

be checking within 

the club for some 

assistance and may 

need to purchase a 

new heater.  The ap-

proximate cost for a 

new heater could be around $400—$500.  

This item has been tabled until we can get a 

solid bid. 

New Bow Press 

The clubs bow press is dated and does not 

work with many of the newer bow models.  

We would like to get a new bow press that 

will work with more bow models, including 

those with parallel limbs.  The approximate 

cost of a new bow press is around $500.  

Since this item was not in the budget for 

2009, we are looking for donations to go 

toward the purchase of a new bow press.  If 

you have any objections, please contact a 

board member.  

Fundraiser 

A proposal was made to hold a fundraiser to 

raise money for the Curt Gowdy Archery 

Range and overall park improvements.  The 

purpose of this proposal is to help bring rec-

Community Profile 

Check out the Traders pa-

per under the Community 

Profile section, where we 

have posted information 

about our Leagues.  If you 

think of any information 

that needs to get to the 

public about the club, 

please email the Secretary 

at tanyahide@hughes.net. 

WSAA State Indoor 

As you know CFA is host-

ing the 2009 WSAA State 

Indoor tournament on 

March 7th & 8th; therefore, 

we have begun preparation 

for this shoot and will be 

turning the target butts on 

the back wall to accommo-

date more shooters.  A 

work party is scheduled for 

Friday, March 6th at noon.  

The contact person for this 

work party is Mike Hoover. 

JOAD 

JOAD will be held on Sun-

day, March 1st and Sunday, 

March 29th from 1-3 pm 

instead of Saturday these 

Old Business 

New Business 
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weeks to accommodate the 

last two legs of TC.  In addi-

tion, JOAD will be hosting a 

regional tournament on April 

19th (more details to follow).  

If you have any question 

please contact Bruce with 

JOAD. 

Access Yes 

We will hold the Access Yes 

fundraiser on April 14th & 

16th.  Please contact Neal @ 

307-286-3456 or bu-

glelk@aol.com with ??s or to 

donate raffle prizes. 

Membership Coordinator 

Due to the work necessary to 

keep up the membership, it 

was moved to create a new 

New Business (Continued from pg 2) 

300 Blue Face Target Tournament 

Sunday, February 15th, 2009 

_________________________________ 

Registration Times 

8:00—8:45  Shoot at 9:00am 

12:00—12:45  Shoot at 1:00pm 

 

  Registration Fees: 

• Adult/Young Adult 15 and up $10.00 Payback 

• Youth 12—14   $5.00 Medals 

• Cubs 11 and under  Free Medals 

 

 

For More Information Contact 

Neal Perkins 307-286-3456 www.cheyennefieldarchers.com 

non-voting Board Member posi-

tion, Membership Coordinator.  

This motion was seconded and 

approved by the board.  This ad-

dition requires a change in the 

club by-laws, therefore will be 

voted on at the 2009 Annual 

Meeting.  All comments are wel-

come, please contact a board 

member. 

Broadhead Target 

A broadhead target will be avail-

able soon for general use.  Mem-

bers are always welcome to bring 

their OWN broadhead target to 

shoot at 

the range. 

Storage 

Bins 

We will be obtaining storage bins to 

make it easier to store and sell the 

sales items. 

Computer Back-up 

Thank you to Stephanie Perkins for 

donating a thumb drive to use to 

back-up our club computer. 

Stove Removal 

The stove in the kitchen is no longer 

needed, so it will be removed and 

donated to charity to allow more 

room for storage in the kitchen area. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:24 pm. 



P.O. Box 20790 

Cheyenne, WY 82003 

Phone: 307-638-9951 
 

We are on the web! 

www.cheyennefieldarchers.com 

Have Bow, Will Go!! 

Cheyenne Field Archers 

THANK YOU 

A big THANK YOU to everyone 
that contributes and helps out 
with all of the tournaments, pro-
jects, leagues, etc.  It is ONLY 
with your help that this is a suc-
cessful and enjoyable club. 

Reminder 

The lock on the range was changed to the BLUE card on Saturday, February 7th.  If you did 

not paid your 2009 dues, your YELLOW card will no longer work. 

259 members!! 

Next Board meeting March 
2nd, 7:00 pm 


